Dear Madame,

I am Dr. Janice T. Walthour from St. Mary's County in support of HB447. A change to in district voting would mean that the County Commissioner winning the plurality of votes from his/ her district would be more accountable to ensure that the basic rights as well as economic and social advantages of people in his or her district are priorities. It doesn't prohibit the commissioner from advocating for citizens in other districts. Why assign districts if voters in other districts can garner a plurality of votes for the candidate representing your district? This dilutes voters' voices and is not representative government.

A change in the process could positively impact many of the people in the Lexington Park and Great Mills areas in the county's Fourth Commissioner District. The majority of the people in the county live in this district and many in these areas. It comprises more people of color than in other districts; more live below the poverty line and receive public assistance. Yet, commissioners representing demographics like these can garner support from citizens outside of the district and get the right to represent people in districts like this where perhaps he/ she have no connection to area and did not get the most votes from the people who live there. In St. Mary's County, this leads to a vast majority of disenfranchised voters of color and lower socioeconomic levels. It creates a conundrum of whose interests are being served, voters from other districts voting in higher numbers or voters in need in the commissioner's home district? Though elected to serve the entire county, when opposed to sorely needed resources for communities not in their assigned district the rationale is used that people in their assigned districts are opposed to it.

There has not been a commissioner of color since the 1990s. This new process could provide the opportunity for more diverse representation. Support HB447.